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August 1, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that supports a modernized, geographically distributed solid waste transfer system to serve the future needs of customers in the Northeast (NE) service area and throughout the regional system.

The City of Bellevue has expressed intention to extend its solid waste interlocal agreement (ILA) with the County through 2040, substantially increasing future station users and transferred tons in the NE service area. In response to that increase, if Bellevue signs an extended ILA by October 30, 2017, this legislation will defund the 2018-2019 pilot program to test whether demand management actions at the Factoria station can meet customer needs without the Houghton transfer station or a new NE station. The legislation transfers 2017-2018 appropriations for the pilot from the Solid Waste Division’s operating budget to a new NE transfer and recycling station project in the division’s capital budget.

Specifically, the ordinance will accomplish the following:
· Cancel the 2018-2019 demand management pilot program that was designed to simulate the future regional system without a NE transfer station. The pilot would have  suspended services at the Houghton station and shifted Houghton’s users to the Factoria and Shoreline stations.
· Transfer 2017-2018 appropriations for the demand management pilot from the Solid Waste Division’s operating budget to its capital budget.
· Add appropriation to the NE transfer and recycling station project in the division’s 2017-2018 capital improvement program so that planning for a station can begin.
Meet future customer needs of the regional system by including a NE station if Bellevue signs the extended ILA.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of efficient, accountable government by establishing a network of transfer stations that supports more efficient solid waste collection routes.
· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative Leadership, Operations, and Services goal by supporting pro-equity service delivery that provides easy-to-access transfer services for customers throughout the county.
· The legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan Transportaion and Land Use goal by reducing vehicle miles traveled to stations and greenhouse gas emissions.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The legislation implements the Rural Economic Strategies Plan (RES). NE unincorporated area residents will have lower rates for curbside service and better self-haul access to transfer stations than under the demand management pilot.  

In developing the legislation, over the last two years the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) discussed with the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee (MSWMAC), the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC), and individual cities including the City of Bellevue how best to provide transfer services in the NE area. DNRP worked to incorporate the input into the legislation, and the SWAC, most MSWMAC members, and the City of Bellevue  have indicated that they support canceling the demand management pilot in favor of a NE transfer and recycling station.

Thank you for considering this ordinance. This important legislation will provide King County residents a solid waste transfer system the best serves future needs in the NE service area and throughout the regional system.

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4501.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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